
























2020-003: 

Condition: 

Criteria: 

Cause: 

Effect: 

Recommendation: 

Duplicate OHP Enrollments (Repeat Finding) 

HBX transmitted duplicate QHP enrollments for three (3) customers to 
carriers and failed to initiate cancellation for those duplicate enrollments. 

45 CFR § 155.430(b) (2)(v)- The Exchange must terminate a prior QHP 
enrollment when it is replaced with a new QHP enrollment. 

45 CFR § 155.400 (d) Reconcile files. The Exchange must reconcile 
enrollment information with QHP issuers and HHS no less than on a 
monthly basis. 

CFR § 155.430 (c) (2) QHP issuer and HHS, promptly and without 
undue delay in accordance with§ 155.400(b). 

HBX failed to identify a duplicate enrollment, for customers with 
duplicate enrollments for the same carrier and QHP. 

HBX maintained duplicate enrollments to the issuer for the same coverage 
period. 

HBX should strengthen controls around the review of enrollment records 
to prevent duplicate enrollments from occurring or persisting. 

Management's Response: The Exchange concurs with the finding with the following explanation. 

HBX appreciates the work of the auditors, which shows this is an 
extremely remote issue. The three (3) cases identified as being improperly 
handled are out of the 25,273 QHP enrollees that enrolled during FY20, 
thus representing 0.0 I% of all QHP enrollees during the fiscal year. To 
find these cases, the auditors did not use a sampling method, but instead 
checked for duplicate enrollments in the entire FY20 enrollment report. 

HBX's investigation of this matter reveals that it is caused by duplicate 
records rather than duplicate enrollments. In the 3 cases identified by the 
auditors as having duplicate enrollments in HBX's records, none involved 
an actual duplicate enrollment by the carrier. HBX has EDI transaction 
protocols in place wherein carriers automatically override a prior 
enrollment with the new enrollment. In no instance, including in these 
three cases, would a customer be enrolled in multiple QHPs, or the same 
QHP, covering the same time period. Adherence to these protocols was 
confirmed by HBX during this audit; HBX checked the enrollment reports 
provided by carriers to confirm the three customers did not have duplicate 
enrollments in the carrier systems. 

Therefore, to address the extremely remote issue of duplicate enrollment 
records, HBX plans to augment its existing reconciliation protocols to 
periodically check if a duplicate enrollment has not been cancelled in 
HBX's records. 

Point of Contact: Eliza Bangit, Director of Marketplace Innovation, 
Policy, and Operations, Eliza.Bangit@dc.gov, (202) 741-7640. 
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